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Post Commander 
Craig Dougherty 
 
Comrades of All American VFW 
Post 6785,  
 
In this, the first newsletter in 
many years, it falls to me as the current commander to 
lend commentary in this re-inaugural version we will be 
issuing.   
 
It has been my esteemed privilege as commander these 
past 5 years to watch this Post continue to mature and 
add to their service resume a hugely well-rounded 
calendar of events ranging from poppy drives at 
emerald downs, coffee rest stop at Maytown, to honor 
guard at Tahoma National Cemetery in an expanded 
commitment. 
 
We have well stretched our legs a bit going to north 
Seattle, Kirkland, SeaTac, Mountain View (Lakewood in 
south Tacoma) cemeteries aside from the several in the 
Kent-Auburn area as well to render military honors, at 
times as well heeding the call from other Posts 
requesting aid with honors, from families as well 
reaching out.    
  
As commander it has fallen to me many times to field 
calls from veterans and families to arrange and 
coordinate this and other type support outside of the 
national cemetery, however difficult.   Our new Post 
Commander, Walter Tanimoto, is up to these tasks and 
more when he officially takes the helm of Post 
Command in July 2021 after the state convention has 
adjourned. 
 
I urge you all in this Post to step-up and support 
Commander Walt, for he is it up to these tasks coming  
 

Meeting Information 
June 
• Officers Meeting:  9 June, 1900-2000 hrs 

• Post Meeting:  16 June, Social 1830 hrs, Meeting 1900-
2000 hrs 

• Location:  US Army Reserve Center, 14631 SE 192nd St, 
Renton, WA  98058 

 

July 
• Officers Meeting:  Online 14 July, 1900-2000 hrs 

• Post Meeting:  21 July, Social 1830 hrs, Meeting 1900-
2000 hrs 

• Location:  American Legion Post 15, 25405 97th Pl S, 
Kent, WA 98030 

 

August – TBD We Will Notify You By Email 
 
 

Post Officers 
Post Commander   Quartermaster 
Craig Dougherty   RC Sample 
 
Sr Vice Commander  Jr Vice Commander 
Walt Tanimoto   Rich Klug 
 
Adjutant   Judge Advocate  
Rob Grutko   Alan B’Hymer 
 
Chaplain   Surgeon 
Bill Lyons   Rich Klug 
 
Officer of the Day  Service Officer 
John Bruns   Randy Clawson 

     
ahead.   As well Commander Walt will assume the 
duties of District 11 Sr. Vice Commander in the July time 
frame. 
 
I was blessed with the many able comrades in our Post 
doing various roles with fervor and completeness.   Our  
 

https://vfwpost6785.org/
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Post Commander – Continued 
 
Post reporting and activity rank in the top 3 of District 
11 year in and year out. 
 
The generosity of heart and service is replete amongst 
the body of comrades in this Post, our camaraderie in 
service with each other does not rankle, is not 
quarrelsome or difficult, it is the exact opposite.  The 
cheer and professional Esprit de corps exhibited is not a 
rare occurrence in Post 6785, it is the rule, the order of 
the day, it happens with great regularity and 
dependability!  Our Post service officer not only serves 
our Post membership, but he also is a service officer at 
the Seattle VA hospital 3 days a week as well.   What a 
blessing he is in service to veterans! 
 
There are many topics of reporting that you will find in 
the newsletters to come, including VOD, Patriots Pen 
and Youth Essay competition, sponsorship as well of 
scouting & youth sports sponsorship activities and such 
with the Kent City Parks Department. 
 
Community events such as Kent Cornucopia, Veteran’s 
Day parade in Auburn, Memorial Day at Tahoma 
National just to name a few of those regulars.  This year 
with the covid issues still causing celebration 
interruptions, we have been asked to travel a rifle team 
to the Oak Harbor Memorial Day celebration on North 
Whidbey Island.  Many local groups there have come 
together in this event, we have been asked to supply a 
rifle team for the military honors portion of the event.   
We will travel to this event on May 31, 2021 for a 10 am 
celebration presentation at Maple Leaf cemetery in 
north Oak Harbor.  Honor flight and our support of this 
good program is above the pale in outstanding service 
to our elder veterans who paved the way for us all 
today!  We are blessed to be so close to SeaTac airport 
& give our time and extend honor.  Supporting the USO 
Northwest group in various manner as well is another 
blessing! 
 
I will save more of the future reporting for our new 
commander in the next issues, it has been a privilege to 
serve in this capacity.  This Post has earned All American 
status in 2016-2017, as a post participant in District 11 
they have helped earn All American District honors in  

 
2018-2019 and in this current cycle 2020-2021.   
Comrade RC Sample of 6785 serves as the District 11 
Quartermaster presently with Commander Tony 
Whetstine. 
 

In closing we have lost several comrades dear to us in 
service these past 5 years, past Post & District 
Commander Bill Russell, past Post & District 
Commander Calvin Horman, past Post Commander 
Duane Hughes, comrade Gene Basler, Past Dept and 
District Commander Frosty Hulsey, comrade Deford 
Cochran to name a few . . . God bless them, and their 
families left behind!    
 
Remember above all comrades, “it is veterans we 
serve”, and we do it with a most joyous heart, even 
when saying our final farewell.  I thank the Comrades of 
Post 6785 for giving to me each day the honor of 
serving veterans with each of them, the vigor of those  

Calendar of Events 
 
June 2021 
   3 (Thur) Honor Guard – Shared with DAV 
   9 (Wed) 1900 Officers Meeting 
   10 (Thur) Honor Guard – Shared with DAV 
   13 (Sun) 1300 Cooties Lucky 11 Scratch 
   14 (Mon) Army Birthday and Flag Day 
   16 (Wed) 1900 Post Meeting 
   20 (Sun) Father’s Day 
   23-26 Department Convention @Spokane, WA 
 
July 2021 
   1 (Thur) Honor Guard – Shared with DAV 
   4 (Sun) Independence Day 
   8 (Thur) Honor Guard – Shared with DAV 
   11 (Sun) Cooties Lucky 11 Scratch 
   14 (Wed) 1900 Officers Meeting 
   17 (Sat) 1900 Tacoma Rainiers Game with the USO 
   21 (Wed) Post Meeting 
 
August 2021 
   5 (Thur) Honor Guard – Shared with DAV 
   7 (Sat) National Purple Heart Day 
   8 (Sun) Cooties Lucky 11 Scratch 
   11 (Wed) 1900 Officers Meeting 
   12 (Thur) Honor Guard – Shared with DAV 
   18 (Wed) 1900 Post Meeting 
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Post Commander – Continued 
 
moments and the ability to withstand the vestige of age 
to the utmost when full filling that which gives us hope, 
life and a continuous heart to serve fellow veterans 
without respite, you all have kept me young in this 
endeavor ☺  !!! 
 
Commander Craig Dougherty 
All American Post 6785 
All American District 11 
State Judge Advocate, Department of Washington 
 
 

Sr Vice Commander 
Walt Tanimoto 
 
Greetings, 
 
On behalf of Craig Dougherty the 
Post Commander at VFW Post 
6785, I would like to welcome you to our quarterly 
newsletter.  This issue is a little long, but we hope you 
enjoy the newsletter, and you are welcome to submit 
articles and provide feedback.   
 
We will only be mailing this newsletter this one time 
only.  Why?  The cost to mail a paper copy is beyond our 
budget.   
 
The newsletter will be emailed quarterly and posted on 
our website.  
 
If you wish to receive future copies of the Post 
newsletter, please send your email address to 
vfwpost6785@yahoo.com 
 
Email is also our primary means to communicate with 
you.   
 
I would like to share some notable news with you.  
 
1. VFW Post 6785 will eventually stop meeting at the 

USAR Center.  The USAR notified 6785 that the land  
 

 
 

 
and buildings will be sold.  We are not sure of the 
exact end date but will keep you informed of our 
new meeting location.  

2. Post elections are complete, and I thank Craig 
Dougherty for his years of service as the Post  

 
Commander at 6785.  Craig has led the Post to All 
State and All American status.  This was not an easy 
feat but is a testament to Craig’s dedication to the 
Post and veterans. Craig is currently the 
Department Judge Advocate and is the incumbent 
for the Department Jr Vice Commander for 2021-
2022.  Please wish Craig the best and thank him for 
his service!  The last page of this newsletter lists the 
elected and appointed officers for the upcoming 
year.  

3. As COVID-19 restrictions ease or go away on 30 
June, we hope to re-kindle our efforts in getting out 
to the community.  Stay tuned for more information 
about this and we hope you have time to volunteer 
at these activities.  

 
In closing I want to give a shout out to our Army 
veterans and wish them a Happy 246th Birthday.  Since 
14 June 1775 the Army has been serving and defending  
 
our country. No matter the challenges the Army has 
faced along with our nation, Army soldiers and veterans 
have shown the courage and patriotism to answer the 
call to serve.  Thank you for your service! 
 
 

Jr Vice Commander 
Rich Klug 
 
This has been a most unusual year 
for Post 6785 activities, which have 
been severely curtailed by the 
Pandemic.  Nevertheless, we were 
able to complete the 2020 Voice of  
 
Democracy competition and submit our entries to 
District despite some time limitations. 
 
As the newly elected Jr Vice, I had some “catching up” 
to do.  I met with school Principals at some of the 
schools still in session and with the help of these  

mailto:vfwpost6785@yahoo.com
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Jr Vice Commander – Continued 
 
individuals, we were able to collect a total of 48 entries 
in the 3 categories. 
 
The Post advanced a total of 15 contestants to District 
for consideration.  From District, two 1st place winners 
advanced to State one of which finished 2nd. 
 
We had one student, Jacob Jarman (3rd grade) win 2nd 
place at State.   Commander Dougherty and I presented 
Jacob with his award and plaque during a ceremony at 
his school, where his parents were in attendance.  This 
was a thoroughly enjoyable experience and we hope to 
repeat this in the new contest year. 
 
The new 2021 competition has been announced and I 
look forward to working with our youth on this project. 
 
 

Surgeon   

Rich Klug 
 
Well, 2020 turned out to be 
the “year worth forgetting”.  
The pandemic closed the VA 
Facilities to outside activities 
and all visitors, severely curtailing our support.  Perhaps 
like the some of the old numbering systems (hotels not 
having a 13th floor), we can skip 2020 and go from 2019 
right to 2021. 
 
In any case, our responsibilities remained unchanged, 
and we searched for different ways to support our 
veterans at this facility.   
 
Normal support, such as monthly bingo, visiting with 
the veterans and other forms of on-site support were 
halted.  We are hoping for things to loosen up so we can 
do our Christmas event at the hospital.  The patients 
look forward to these events, but their safety must 
come first. 
 
One bright light over the past year was our ability to 
facilitate the donation from the Department of WA to  
 
 

 
provide the Seattle VA Hospital Common Room a brand 
new 86” LED TV and mount to replace their old 55”.  
Now patients can view TV from all over the room and 
remain socially distant.  The old TV was repurposed to a 
room that formally had no TV at all. 
 
Overall, we remain in touch with the staff at the 
hospital and anxiously await clearance to resume our 
support activities there.  It has been reported by 
hospital staff that the patients sorely miss our activities. 
 
In addition to direct hospital support, we continue to 
support veterans by helping to transport them to and 
from appointments and by providing personal methods 
of transportation such as wheelchairs and other needed 
conveyances.  We also continue to provide indirect 
support such as blood donations. 
 
As we move toward the (hopefully) reopening of the 
Hospital for events such as bingo, I am asking for 
volunteers to help with the bingo.  The patients really 
look forward to this activity.  We need 4 to 5 volunteers 
to help call the numbers and assist the vets who may 
not be able to work the cards, as well as volunteers to 
serve some refreshments.  Bingo is a small diversion, 
but an extremely pleasant experience for our veterans 
and for those volunteering to help.  Please contact me 
at r.klug@comcast.net if you are interested. 
 
Bingo is a once per month 
event, usually held on the 
2nd Sunday (subject to 
change) of the month 
between 1300 and 1430 
(average). 
 
 
 

 
Scouting Corner  
Alan B’Hymer 
 
Our Kent-Meridian VFW Post 
6785 supports the VFW National 
Scouting Program. 
 
 

mailto:r.klug@comcast.net
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Scouting Corner – Continued 
 
We currently have two State Scout Team Members. 
They are: Post Scouting Chair Alan B’Hymer and Scott 
Eliason, past Chair. Please look for our Newsletter 
Column for News and Activities.  But first, a little 
background. 
 
The VFW of the United States established several Youth 
Programs that help instill attributes needed to guide our 
youth on their path to become our nation’s future 
leaders. These attributes include citizenship, personal 
responsibility, community service, volunteerism, loyalty 
and honoring our veterans. Scouting is the perfect 
youth program because it reinforces these attributes. 
The Department of Washington Scout Team is charged 
by the Department Commander to manage the Scouting 
Program. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, please contact 
Alan B’Hymer at alanb91100@aol.com or 206-898-
8251.  
 
 

Parades and Honor Formations  
Alan B’Hymer 
 

Kent-Meridian VFW Post 6785 is 
proud to provide Honor Guard 
Services for Veterans.  
 
We also have an active Parades 
and Honor Formations Color 
Guard Team. Throughout the 

year our Color Guard participates in many Community 
events and Parades. A couple of the larger Parades we 
annually support are the Kent Cornucopia Days Parade 
and the Veterans Day Parade in Auburn. 
 
We often represent our 
Post by presenting the 
Colors at events like the 
Annual USO Charity Golf 
Tournament 
 
and Ceremonies at 
Emerald Downs. 

 
If you would like to be part of the Post 6785 Honors 
Color Guard, please contact Alan B’Hymer at 
alanb91100@aol.com for information.     
 
 

Honor Guard  
Scott Eliason 
 
The Post has maintained an 
Honor Guard to present final 
Military Honors for veterans 
at least since the forming of 
the Panther Lake Post 11329 in 1991. The Kent Post 
6785 and 11329 merged in 2008, continuing as Post 
6785. Kent Post 6785 was reconstituted in 1978 but is 
not thought to have had its own honor guard.  The Post 
has been providing Honors at Tahoma National 
Cemetery since it opened on 1 Oct 1997.  Construction 
of the National Cemetery had started in 1993. 
 
Our commitment to Tahoma National Cemetery is 
currently to provide Honors services on the first and 
second Thursday of each month.  We share the duty day 
with the Kent Disabled American Veterans (DAV). DAV 
works mornings and we take the afternoons, most 
times.  If there are only a few services, then DAV takes 
the first Thursday and 6785 does the second Thursday.  
 

In April the Post was represented cumulatively by 23 
members and provided 28 military honors. A total 
of 68 hours of member time was spent and 
members drove a total of 338 miles during the 
month.  A large percentage of all honors this past 
month are the result of the efforts of Gary Smith. 
 
One of our members, Gary Smith, tries to be available 
for all Navy services, and pipes remains aboard as the 
service starts and again as the remains are removed.  
He wears his Navy uniform and performs Bos’ns duties. 
 
In February of this year the Honor Guard did a service 
for a veteran interred at Bonney-Watson, just east of 
SeaTac Airport, and we get calls for services away from 
Tahoma pretty regularly. 
 
 

mailto:alanb91100@aol.com
mailto:alanb91100@aol.com
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Honor Guard – Continued 
 
The Post maintains a budget line for the Honor Guard 
which underwrites the costs of uniform items and other 
expenses.  The funds come largely from donations from 
families of the veterans and some from funeral homes.  
The Post Honor Guard fund either provides or 
reimburses for the jacket, and provides shirts, neckties, 
patches, pins and other accoutrements, garrison caps 
and a broadbrimmed hat. Shoes, socks, and gray 
trousers are considered personal items and the member 
provides them.  
 
We can always use new members young and older, men 
and women, especially as some of us old coots get 
older.  Even if you are still in the workforce, many of the 
services we are asked to provide are on weekends.  
Many of our members also serve when we need Color 
Guards, or other ceremonial events, such as parades 
and the Tahoma Memorial Day and Veterans Day 
celebrations.  The Post Honor Guard Needs YOU! 
If you have questions about joining, contact the Honor 
Guard Chairperson, Scott Eliason, at 206-310-4157. 
Leave your name and number if your call goes to 
voicemail, please. 
 
Click on the links 
below to watch 
YouTube videos of the 
Post Honor Guard: 
 
Rifle Team:  https://youtu.be/OV4JWojBbGQ 
Gary Smith:  https://youtu.be/vrcPip5E2Qs 
 
 

2021 Annual Fund Drive   
VFW Post 6785 
 
 
Our Post works hard to 
serve our veterans, the 
military, and our 
Community. We continue 
to provide Honor Guard 
Burial Services for 
deceased veterans. We 
continue to support the  

 
VFW National Home for children. We continue to 
provide Bingo at the VA Hospital, and most of our other 
normal events of support.  However, one thing we have 
not been able to do during this Pandemic is our normal 
fundraising activities. Our fundraisers help provide the 
money needed to provide this support.  Without the 
income from these activities, we could use some 
financial assistance! 
 
Please consider making a contribution to the Post to 
help out.  If you are able please send a check, payable 
to VFW Post 6785. Please mail to: 
 
Quartermaster 
Kent-Meridian VFW Post 6785 
PO Box 6547 
Kent, WA 98064    

 
Welcome Aboard!  
VFW Post 6785 
 
VFW Post 6785 welcomes new life member D'Andre 
Roger's! 
 
D'Andre served as a Security Forces Airman with the 
U.S. Air Force, and qualified to join the VFW upon 
returning from Operation Inherent Resolve. 
 
Welcome D'Andre! 

 
 

 
 
 

TAPS   
VFW Post 6785 
 
Deford E. Cochran 
Thomas B. Edwards 
Duane G. Hughes 
Earl W. Mann 

https://youtu.be/OV4JWojBbGQ
https://youtu.be/vrcPip5E2Qs
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WANTED: RED BLOODED VETERANS 
Rick West 
 
The Puget Sound area is 
experiencing critical blood 
shortages caused by the COVID 
pandemic.  Local blood banks 
have sent out emergency 
requests for donors.  Type 0 
blood is especially needed.   In 
many cases blood banks have less 
than a 24 hour of blood to be 
used for patients.  Now is the time for those of us who 
stepped up in the past to serve our country, to again roll 
up our sleeves. This time to give up a pint of the red 
stuff.   
 
The good news is that donating blood in the era of 
COVId is perfectly safe.  The blood banks are zealous in 
protecting the blood supply and doners.  Blood banks 
no longer allow walk-ins so it’s imperative that donors 
schedule appointments.   Also noteworthy is that blood 
banks have streamlined the donor review process.  You 
can now fill out the required questionnaire on-line on 
the day of donation and voila, you save ten minutes 
right off the bat.  

 
Even better yet, the 
goodies given at the 
conclusion of the blood 
donation are still 
available.   I gotta admit 
the post-donation 
snacks are my favorite 
part of donating blood.  
In fact, truth be known, I 
always smuggle out a 
cookie for two for my 
wife, after all it is her 
cooking which make me 

so vibrant.   As I drive off into the sunset after donating, 
I often wonder about the lucky person who going to 
receive my blood.  I picture him or her waking up in 
their sick bed thinking “Gee why do I feel so smart and 
chipper today, could it be that blood donation?”  On a 
serious note:  My family members have had to receive  

 
donated blood on two occasions, so it means a lot to be 
to be able to donate blood, it is one way I can say thank 
you. In summery donating blood is very easy to do and 
the donation will probably save someone’s life.  Don not 
forget to let the post surgeon know you have donated 
as the VFW keeps a record of the number of donations 
our post makes.   
 
You can schedule a blood donation at: 
 
Cascade Blood Works; 877-24-BLOOD 
Blood Works Northwest; 800-398-7888 

 

Adopt A Road  
TJ Williams 
 
Here is a fun opportunity to 
volunteer and get to know 
some of your fellow Post 
members.  We have adopted 
a very nice stretch of road 
right off of one of the three 
main entrances to Kent, near 
the 84th Street exit.  Our 
Post will be picking up litter 
4 times a year.  We will be 
furnished grabbers and gloves, so there is not so much 
bending down and we keep our hands clean.  Large 
heavy duty trash bags will be provided by the City of 
Kent.  We will be meeting at Commander Craigs Home 
on 93rd South (21920 93rd Ave S Kent WA 98031) 
where there is plenty of parking with backup parking on 
92nd Street.  It is a good area where your car will be 
secure.  We will provide a shuttle for you and your 
equipment to the start of your pick-up route and pick 
you up at the end to deliver you back to your parked 
car.  Your whole commitment is probably less than two 
hours.  Our stretch of clean roadway is protected with 
sidewalk on one side and a large paved area on the 
other side.  For safety we will be working on Thursdays 
to be announced starting at 10 AM.  The route starts at 
the bridge over Harrison Creek on 218th and follows 
218 West to the turn south where it becomes 88th Ave 
South.  If we have enough volunteers, we will pick up all 
the way to the rear of Carpinitos.  Come on out, it feels 
good to do something about the trash that destroys the 
beauty of our city.   
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Adopt A Road – Continued 
 
If you wish to volunteer please reach out to the post. 

 
 

Chaplain  
William Lyons 
 
With the Covid situation this 
year, it has been a trying year 
to see and visit those in need of 
prayer and fellowship. VFW 
post 6785 has had its share of grief and struggles.  
 
 We continue to honor our deceased veterans at 
Tahoma Cemetery every month.  We try to monitor our 
older WW2, Korean and Vietnam vets for their health 
and wellbeing.  
 
With the advent of our new newsletter, we hope to be 
able to stay in touch with our brothers and sisters and 
to give them the information they may need to get 
assistance they may require.  
 
Please keep the Chaplin's site aware of anyone who 
needs help or needs met.  
 
God Bless you all. 
 
 

USO    
Ken “Pepsi” Przepiora 
 
Well, the USONW  at SEATAC is 
finally opened after 12 months 
of closure.  The Port of Seattle 
gave us the OK four  weeks ago, 
but with limited openings.  We are now opened 3 days a 
week from 1200 hours  to 0600 the next morning. So on  
 
 
Monday, Wednesday and Saturday we are filled with  
the Rotator flights to all points west. 
 

As for the  Mobil units, we are actively doing pier side 
deployment at Everett Naval Base, Bremerton Naval 
Shipyards and Banger Sub Base.  We at Shali  
Center  have been active with the  Kids from JBLM who 
took  part in a Teen Hike event held in partnership with 
the Travis Mansion Foundation. Also, there were plenty 
of hot dogs to go around during the 62nd Wing Easter 
event for the children at the Shali Center. The 62nd 

Wing celebrated Month of the Military Child with  
 
help from our Mobile Events Center. The Shali 
Center also hosted families from McCord AFB 
during an Easter event.  McCord AFB families received 
Easter candy from the USO Northwest volunteers. 
 
Other events at the USO Northwest include ringing the 
dinner bell for another No Dough Dinner and giving 
away Chick-fil-A meals to our Fort Lewis USO at the end 
of May !! The line starts forming at 1545 and food will 
be distributed until we run out so make sure you’re 
there for some tasty grub!! 
 
Save these dates: 
 
• July 22:  USO Virtual Poker Challenge 
• Aug 19:  Stars & Stripes Golf Tournament; Aurora, OR 
• Sept 23: Red, White & Blue Golf Classic; Newcastle, 
WA 
• Oct. 16:  Five-Star Gala and Auction; Renton, WA 
 
Any question feel free to contact me at  
kenn.przepiora.vfw6785 or my cell at 253-709-9099 
 
 

Honor Flight   
Ken “Pepsi” Przepiora 
 
Here is an update on the Puget 
Sound Honor Flights. We are 
currently planning  three trips 
this Fall on the following dates.  
 
Continued Next Page 
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Honor Flight – Continued 
 
Sept. 18-20, 2021 
Oct. 9-11, 2021 
Oct. 16-18, 2021 
 
I will be keeping you updated with additional 
information as it becomes available, but please mark 
these dates on your 2021 calendar before your calendar 
fills up.  With three trips we are going to need more 
support for our Veterans than ever before on Saturday 
mornings for the outgoing flights and Monday evenings  
 
for the arrivals of the Veterans.  Please contact me if 
you have any questions.  Stay safe and healthy. 
 
For additional information on Puget Sound Honor 
Flights visit their webpage at:  
http://pugetsoundhonorflight.org/ 

 
Ken Przepiora aka Pepsi 
kenn.przepiora.vfw6785@msn.com 
709-709-9099 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Web Master  
Rob Grutko  
 
Greeting Comrades!  
 
I thought it would be a good idea 
to show you two sections on our  

post website – how they are used and how you can use 
them as a resource. 
 
First, let’s talk a little about the Home page – as of the 
time I am writing this, the Home pages look like: 
 

 
The Home page is updated with content whenever I get 
information that is worth posting.  While the viewer can 
scroll down and see historical posts, the latest is always 
front and center. If you have something you would like 
to have posted on the home page, just send me any 
images and any write up you have about the post, and I 
can put it online for you. We can link to videos or 
pictures or just post text – whatever gets your point 
across. It does not just have to be events either – we 
can celebrate activities, wins, and any information that 
members might find useful. 

 
The menu on the right-hand side rarely changes and is 
where you can sign up for email notifications, so you 
will get notified when new home page updates are 
made. 
 
The Menu is a good place to spend some time 
exploring. This is where all kinds of pages exist to 
provide information and direction about different post 
activities and people. I try my best to keep it updated, 
but please let me know if you find outdated information 
that needs to be updated. 
One Menu item you might find useful, is the member 
document page. 
 
If it is your first time visiting the member document 
page, it will ask for a password.  Once the password is 
entered you will be taken to the Documents page. 
 
 

http://pugetsoundhonorflight.org/


                                                        VFW Post 6785 Newsletter 
                                       Quarter 3 - 2021 
 

 

 
Web Master – Continued 
 
The Page is divided into two sections, Post Documents 
and Historical Documents. 
 
The Post Documents section lists forms and documents 
that are reused by post members – like Expense report 
Vouchers.  
 
The Historical Documents are added to monthly and 
contain not only the meeting minutes, but also any 
other pertinent documents, flyers or Correspondence I 
was able to get ahold of that month.  
 
I keep a year or two of historical documents online, but 
I have several years going back on disk, in case you need 
documents from farther back. 
 
Our Post website is a living entity – if you see issues, or 
have suggestions, please send them my way! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WE NEED YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS  
VFW Post 6785 
 
If you received this newsletter 
in the mail please send us your 
email address to: 
 
vfwpost6785@yahoo.com 
 
Email is our primary means to 
communitcate with you and 
also reduces our cost to mail this newsletter.  

 
 

Congratulations New Officers!   
VFW Post 6785 
 
VFW Post 6785 out of Kent, WA congratulates the new 
officers for the year 2021-2022. 
 

• Commander - Walt Tanimoto 

• Quartermaster - Richard Sample (Past Post 
Commander) 

• Sr Vice Commander and Adjutant - Rob Grutko 

• Jr Vice Commander and Surgeon - Richard Klug 

• Judge Advocate- Alan B'Hymer (Past Post 
Commander) 

• Chaplain - Manny Martinez 

• Trustee - Rick West 

• Trustee - Randy Clawson 

• Trustee - TJ Williams Sr 

• Service Officer - Randy Clawson 
 
Congrats to all! 

 

mailto:vfwpost6785@yahoo.com
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